BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR NOVEMBER 12, 2009
President Coby Cates called the meeting to order at 7:15.  Attending trustees were:

Phil DeLeo, Ross Saunders, Peg Stecky, and Bill Strader.

Guests: Keely Saunders

Approval of Agenda - After a review of the agenda, Coby called for the approval of the agenda.  Bill moved to approve the agenda.  Ross seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Coby reviewed the minutes of the October 1, 2009 meeting.  Bill made a motion to revise the minutes to reflect that he was the one who presented the Treasurer’s Report at the October 1 meeting. Bill made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, and Peg seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.    

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented the treasurer’s report.  Bill explained that the additional maintenance costs were for the automated gate repair.  The $1,115 Miscellaneous expense was for the website update. Bill reported that we have an ending fund balance of $25,049.02.  Peg moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Ross seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business

Security Update – ACTION ITEM – Phil will take the police report of the teen party in the park on July 28,2009, include the names and addresses of the six arrested minors, to Hal Geirsbach, a local attorney, to begin action toward recovering damages in the amount of $1,093.32.  All information from vandals will be forwarded through Tom Timm.         

Ecology Blocks – The block wall is completed.  The board expressed their satisfaction with the job.  Coby reported that the wall cost about $4,000 for the blocks plus $1,200 for the installation.  The board discussed options for cleaning up and planting the area above the wall, but to no specific decision at this time.  

Boat Launch – Bill suggested we probably do not need to replace all the cement at the boat launch, but just need to shore up the hollowed-out edges, and make it wider.  ACTION ITEM – Coby will contact Lee Williams about working off some of his debt to the association by doing the preparation and supplying and finishing the cement. 

Security Lighting – The board agreed to add a light pole near the water fountain in the middle of the park, with a multi-direction light cluster, photo-cell operated.  ACTION ITEM – Coby will contact power installer to get an estimate to add these lights.   

Security Guard – The board decided that Vicki is the best member to provide the basis for our scope of work for the summer security guards, because she and Dennis have the most contact with the guard service.  That scope will include a maximum rental capacity of 75 occupants.  A grace overflow of 10 guests may be allowed for well-behaved parties.  Add to contract “Any violation of rental agreement will result in no future rentals and loss of deposit”.  The board talked about requiring all park users to bring their own toilet paper, since some vandals enjoy plugging the toilets with rolls of paper from the dispensers.  ACTION ITEM – Coby will contact Vicki to request she create a scope of expectations for the security guards, and forward to all board members via e-mail for review prior to our next meeting.        

New Business      

Floating Dock Repairs – ACTION ITEM – Bill will check into a source and cost estimate for the dock gap covers.  ACTION ITEM – At the October meeting Darren volunteered to tighten the bolts between the sections of the floating boat docks.  

Parking in Street ROW – ACTION ITEM – Coby will sender a letter to City Engineer John Woodcock describing the boards intent to take the Right Of Way issue to our general meeting in May, 2010.    

Gutters and Picnic Tables – The board noted that the gutter and downspout on the northwest corner of the restrooms has again been smashed and torn off the building.  Also, some of the 2 X 6 table decking has been broken and will need to be replaced.  The board agreed to delay both repairs until after the new year prior to the park getting busy again.

Thank You to Rental Administrator – Phil reminded the board that Peg has been managing the building rentals for at least ten years.  He suggested that we should provide a thank you to her in the form of a restaurant gift certificate.  The board concurred.  ACTION ITEM – Coby will contact Tom Timm about providing a check to purchase a gift certificate.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:45.  The board agreed to suspend our meetings until February, 2010.  The next board meeting will be on 02/04/10.

See our meeting minutes at  InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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